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July 7, 2011 
 
 
Mr. John McShane 
Veolia ES Technical Solutions 
1275 Mineral Springs Drive 
Port Washington, Wisconsin 53074 
 
 
Dear Mr. McShane: 
 
This is to forward a copy of the executed Short Form Consent Order, OGC 11-0801-37, 
concerning the Veolia ES Technical Solutions, L.L.C. located at 342 Marpan Lane, 
Tallahassee, Florida.  Thank you for your response to the Department’s proposed 
resolution of this matter.  The Department has received payment for civil penalties and 
Department costs. 
 
The Consent Order has one remaining outstanding condition:  completion of Pollution 
Prevention (P2) projects to off-set the assessed civil penalty in the amount of $6,100.  A 
list of proposed projects with an estimated cost must be submitted to the Department 
for approval within 90 days.  If the Pollution Prevention Project Plan is approved by the 
Department and completed, a $1 credit for each dollar spent on applicable costs will be 
applied against the civil penalty up to $6,100. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Aaron Mitchell by telephone at (850)595-0621 
or by e-mail at Aaron.Mitchell@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
J. Charles Harp 
Interim Waste Program Administrator 
 
JCH/amb 
 
Enclosure: Consent Order OGC # 11-0801-37-HW 
 
c:   Lea Crandall, FDEP Office of General Counsel, Lea.Crandall@dep.state.fl.us 
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